
April 2025 Special Education Board Report 
 
April is always a busy time of year in the world of special 
education.  We are busy trying to finalize up all of the 
referrals from the Infant and Toddler Program, PK 
Screenings, and RTI data from our general education 
colleagues.  In addition many transition meetings have 
been held and continue to be held for students transitioning 
from PK to Kindergarten, Elementary to Middle School, and 
Middle School to High School.  Through all of this work we 
also look forward to celebrating the success of the students 
with special needs that will be walking across the 
graduation stage in May completing their k-12 educational 
career and moving on to adulthood.  What a wonderful and 
busy time of year.   
 
 
 

 
 
 
Staffing: 
We have had a few staffing resignations/retirements over 
the last month.  These staff will be missed as they move on 
to new career adventures or to hopefully a life of 
relaxation.   The resignations include 3 certified staff and 1 
classified staff.  The retirements include 2 classified staff.   
 
25-26 School Year 
The special education administrative office is working 
closely with business management personnel to look at 
how to balance the budget for the 25-26 school year.  
Preliminary figures have been considered and we continue 
to work together to build the budget for the June board 
meeting.   
 
 
 

Special Education Financial Audit 
On April 1st 2025 we were notified that COSSA was selected for a financial audit of the Special Education 
funding codes with a due date of April 18th, 2025.  I would like to take a moment to give a huge shout out to 
Debbie Denney and Mandy Pascale for helping complete the Special Education Financial Audit upload for the 
State Department of Education.  They were able to gather the financial data and information needed to upload 
the documents requested for this Audit by the short due date.   


